
El Roble HSC meeting 
Jan. 9, 2019 

El Roble library 

 

 

Officers report 

• President report: Joaquina and Melissa went to last month’s SPAC meeting. A speaker gave 

presentation on state tests.  

• No reports from other officers. 

 

Principal’s report 

• Royal King Academy: Comes back next week, take a week off and two weeks after. Combined 

awards assemblies and dance demo will be Friday, 2/8. Hour-long assembly. 

• Camp Pinnacles: Approved and we have one of only four slots for county. Monday and Tuesday.    

 

Unfinished business  

• Fifth-grade pie fundraiser: The numbers aren’t correct on the handout. Aimee is working on it to 

get it correct. 

• Charleston Wrap: Brought in about $9,200. 

• Secret Santa Shop: Numbers aren’t correct on the handout. The profit was about $3,000, 

Joaquina estimates. The shop made $800 Friday evening.  

• Cookies and Cocoa with Santa: Profit should be about $1,800. It went well and we had a great 

turnout. Snowy the Snowman was new and popular addition. Vendors said they had a pretty 

good evening.  

 

New business 

• Bingo Night: From 6-8 p.m. Friday, 1/11, in MPR.  

• Talent Show: Friday, 2/1. 6-8 p.m. We’ll help with food and ticket sales. About 50 acts. Presale 

for $3; at the door for $5. Two previews during the day for kids at school.  

• Field-trip budget: Two teachers have asked if the field-trip budget could be raised. It’s $16 a 

student. Joaquina will ask at SPAC to see what other schools contribute.  After that research, the 

topic may come back to the group for further discussion and consideration.  

 

Next meeting: Feb. 13.  

Meeting adjourned: 7:42 p.m. 


